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WPWDB Announces Formation of New Career Center Workforce Team 
  

Mount Vernon, June 28, 2022—The Westchester-Putnam Workforce Development Board has announced 
the formation of a new Career Center Workforce Team which is comprised of Employment Counselors 
and the former Business and Community Engagement Services Team. The new group will provide 
seamless, integrated services to both employers and job seekers, with the mission of helping them to 
connect more efficiently. 
 
This merging of the two teams will also enable staff to streamline communications and services, as they 
are trained to serve both the employer and job seeker needs. Part of the goal is to assist employers in 
identifying customers who qualify for federally funded programs like On the Job Training 
(OJT) or Customized Incumbent Worker Training (CIWT), which helps employers defray the cost of 
training new hires or current employees. The team also recruits job seekers for grant programs like 
the Healthcare Talent Pipeline Program and guides them through the process of applying for Individual 
Training Accounts (ITA’s) that can subsidize short-term vocational training to build stackable credentials 
to increase their skills and pay scale. 
 
The team is based in the Mount Vernon Career Center at 130 Mount Vernon Avenue, Mount Vernon, NY 
10550. To contact them visit www.westchesterputnamonestop.com or call 914-813-6555. 
 

 
Pictured left to right: OJ Yizar, Career Center Manager; Jamila Espinal, Program Administrator; Workforce team includes Fawn Fisher, 
Cheryl Washington, Leslie Meggett, Linda McKinzie-Daugherty, Melissa Thompson, Ellen Badger, and Nahshon Halevi. 
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THE WESTCHESTER-PUTNAM WORKFORCE DEVELOPMENT BOARD (WPWDB) is comprised of leaders and staff of state and 
county government agencies, non-profits, public education, and the private sector who work together to strengthen the 
partnerships between business, education, and service providers within the “Career Center Network” to meet the needs for a 
skilled workforce. The WPWDB pursues funding opportunities and develops model programs and leading-edge practices. The 
“Network” is made up of four Career Centers (White Plains, Mount Vernon, Peekskill, and Carmel) as well as partner agencies 
that provide state-of-the-art technology, training, resources, and services to youth, adults and employers. For more 
information, visit www.westchesterputnamonestop.com. 
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